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Dr. Lori Adrian convened the meeting at 9:00 a.m. and welcomed the Committee.
	1.0

	President’s Report (Lori Adrian) 
· Chancellor’s Cabinet – Several policies and procedures were reviewed at the last meeting.  The ASG from OCC provided a presentation on ASG practices over the past 20 years, two of which are managing the bookstore and the recycling center.  Since this fact is not currently published in writing, a proposal was submitted which was presented at the Board Meeting to request publication of this in writing.  Most of the time was spent providing reflections on the Facilitator Retreat recently attended by some of the participant.  The Retreat was conducted by Andrea Suvari.  The Committee reviewed discussions from the Retreat and ideas they attained at the retreat with regard to “thinking outside of the box, new ideas” and goals for the District.  Dr. Adrian made mention of one presenter named Howard Reinhold and recommended inviting him to speak at the Summer Institute.  The Chancellor is interested in asking teams from each college to attend future training.
 
· District Governance Council – A new student from OCC was elected as Student Board Trustee.  A request was made for Coastline to postpone the Web Master position for the next two weeks.  The person serving OCC is scheduled to move to the District. The functional map was discussed which received commendation by the GWC Accreditation Team.  However, this was not the case for OCC or CCC.  Dr. Adrian discussed the functional map for Coastline and reported that the District requested feedback and any recommendations from Coastline as deemed appropriate.  Also discussed was the purchase and implementation of a uniform and online application tracking system for international students which will be presented at the NAPSA Conference.  OCC is already on board at a cost of $80,000.  Approval for GWC was requested using Measure M Funds. However, Coastline was not included due to a small population of international students.  Dr. Adrian has requested that Coastline be included as well.

· Joint Presidents’ VPs Meeting 


	2.0
	VPI&SS Report (Vince Rodriguez)

· Joint VP Meeting - with regard to priority registration, the goal is to inform students that they must provide an ed plan this semester.  Other discussions included reorganizations and training for counselors which was well received.  A discussion took place regarding the implementation of Degree Works and student applications.  Testing of the program will occur in the fall.

· FTES Targets – The actual target has been slightly reduced by 75 FTES.  Coastline’s target is 5,950. This equates to 625 more than expected for this year.  District’s FTES overall target has been reduced by 450 FTES.  The District will be targeting 4,000 more FTES.
 Dr. Adrian reported that CCC enrollment is flat and high school graduates are decreasing.  Older adults should be the target in terms of planning.  Vince discussed growth modes and encouraging students to obtain more AA degrees and certificates.  Bill Kerwin reported that the military also has projected targets with regard to revenue.  Total military enrollment is 16,000 to 16,500 for the current year.


	3.0
	VPA Report (Christine Nguyen) 
· One-Stop – Has downsized from two comprehensive centers to just one.  The biggest challenge is the staffing plan proposed by the county for the operation of just one center.  As with IT, all of the job specs should be restructured and the mapping needs to be completed.


· Seaport - Anthony Maciel provided an update for the RFP on Seaport which closes on Friday.  A technical RFP for Seaport to examine at the code is being developed and companies will be interviewed next week.  Shortly thereafter, a contract can be entered into in order to complete this job.  Another different study will be completed to examine the functionality and usability of Seaport.
· 50 % Law – Christine reported that all of the instruction positions for the summer will be paid in June to ensure that we meet the 50% requirement.
· Newport Beach Facility – In Closed Session the District Board was provided options for the glare problem.  The District Board has directed that CCC meet with the Homeowners Association.  That meeting took place yesterday afternoon.  As a result, a discussion of these options will take place in the next Board meeting with the homeowners this Thursday.  Afterwards, they will report back to Coastline with preference of solutions to the glare problem.  Once the Board has been informed of the decision, we will await further direction from the District’s Board of Trustees.
· Hiring/Reorg Update – Christine distributed a copy of Coastline’s reorganization proposal which has also been provided to the College Council, Senate Executive and PIEAC committees at their meetings.  Vince Rodriguez and Christine Nguyen reviewed the proposal and outlined details of the reorganization. 

The Committee discussed all other upcoming vacant positions and positions being relocated and/or eliminated.


	4.0
	Study Abroad Presentation (Kevin Donahue/Bob Nash)
Kevin Donahue distributed the top ten facts concerning CCC Study Abroad Programs.  Kevin mentioned that he made a similar presentation to the Academic Senate in April.  The instructors have determined the program specifics such as the classes that will be offered, program length and location.  The College is making an effort towards classes such as better GE, CSU/UC, AA, certificate.  Instructor’s are paid their normal salaries and do not receive a stipend or bonus in addition to their regular salary.  Classes are conducted through Coastline, not through a foreign educational institution.  Other colleges or universities offer study abroad programs wherein their students go overseas and take classes through another institution taught by one of the overseas instructors.  In those instances, the student receives academic credit from the other institution.  However, that can be a problem when the student returns to the U.S. and wishes to receive academic credit in the U.S.  Instructors do not have to conduct classes by themselves, but can request assistance from or partner with other instructors.  Although instructors teach their own classes, they should consider partnering with another instructor.  Students will earn academic credit and may apply for and receive financial aid to do so.  Students are more likely to attain financial aid if they enroll in at least six units.  This year’s program to Florence, Italy departs in three weeks and almost 25% of the students in that program have received financial aid. For some reason, there is a perception within the District that no financial aid is available for study abroad.  In four-year institutions, students usually must apply, participate in an interview process and must meet a minimum number of units or GPA.  Because CCC is a community college, it cannot impose these types of requirements on the students.  An average of 29 students with an average age of 27 participates in Coastline’s programs.  It is not unusual to have CCCD employees also go on these programs as students.  Kevin mentioned that he has traveled as a student and paid his own way.  This year’s program to Florence includes an OC employee who will travel along as a student.  Coastline’s study abroad program is fully funded through general funds from the Distance Learning Department.  

Dr. Lori Adrian questioned how Deans and Faculty work together in determining which courses to offer and which faculty to teach.  Kevin distributed a two-page Faculty Proposal for Instructor to Teach on the Study Abroad Program form.  He explained that this form is usually considered the first step in being considered as an instructor.  He responded to Dr. Adrian’s question and explained the process of application. Dr. Adrian expressed that the process should not be initiated by faculty alone, but rather in communication with the deans and department managers.  She stated that this should be connected to a college plan in order to further the program and the students experience so that it is one that supports global education.
Bob Nash explained that one reason for his and Kevin’s attendance at today’s meeting is to request the instructional managers to encourage Coastline’s faculty to consider internationalizing programs.  He mentioned that one of the institutional SLO’s is global thinking.  Every discipline could come up with ideas for the study abroad program.  He announced that the study abroad program is goring through program review at this time.

Dr. Adrian requested that Vince Rodriguez discuss a review of this program with the deans and the Academic senate.  A discussion about the Study Abroad Program ensued amongst the Committee with regard to structure of the process, funding of the program, and other aspects of the program.  Kevin pointed out that Coastline had programs since 2003 and Coast District has had programs for 20+ years.
Action:  Any suggestions for the Study Abroad Program will be submitted to Kevin Donahue.



	5.0

	CCC Professional Development (Bob Nash)

Two of the All College Meetings in the fall and spring, the leadership academy and the spring workshop (held this Friday) all have culturally sensitive customer service training.  He requested that all managers encourage all staff (especially those who serve students) to attend.  The Summer Institute is being financed by this year’s budget.  Strategy:  College Professional Development and Leadership Committee to establish needs and provide overall goals and strategy.  The committees of the colleges would provide footwork in collaboration with Bob in order to fill these needs.  In the past, this has happened randomly.  Looking forward, Committees need to step forward and volunteer time to provide training due to lack of a professional development staff.  In the meantime, he is asking for volunteers from the committees to help Dr. Adrian pointed out that no funding is available for the Leadership Academy.  Discussions will take place in the future regarding how to conduct a one-day leadership workshop implement working with a very limited budget.  Perhaps next year, this issue can be brought back to the table.

	6.0
	Accreditation Update (Lori Adrian)
The Accreditation Report has been received.  There were no surprises and the protocol was for the chair to send corrections of facts only to the presidents.  However, in addition, Coastline has a consideration for changes to the chair. There were a number of commendations but nothing major.
Dr. Adrian readout the commendations for Coastline which included:


1. Culture of Collegiality and Collaboration
2. Coastliner Pride
3. Can Do Attitude

4. Academic Quality rubric
5. College academic senate
6. Pocket Ed PDA Program designed for Sailors
7. Star Fast Track Program
8. Education Bound United States Program for high school students in China
9. Forward thinking design of Newport Beach Learning Center
10. Achieving LEED gold as well as incorporating element of student life into the facility to imbue students with sense of belonging
11. Developing unique student support strategies including the volunteer based GuideU student mentor, innovative learning resources to meet unique needs of college with regard to the virtual library
12. Integrating the storage of student learning outcomes assessment data into the Seaport Learning Mgmt. System
13. Summer Technology Institute Professional Development
Coastline College Recommendations:

1. Complete process of developing institutional effectiveness measures.

2. Increase effectiveness of ongoing planning and resource allocation process.

3. Complete the full cycle of assessment and documentation on how assessments are used for institutional improvement.

4. Ensure that program review cycle for all student services, learning resources and admin is systematic and integrated.

5. Work with the District to ensure sufficient number of full-time faculty to support the college’s future population as projected in the educational master plan.

6. Work with the District to ensure all personnel are evaluated at stated intervals.


District Recommendations:
1. SLO component as part of evaluation for those who work with students
2. Delegation of authority to the Chancellor for effective operation of the District and to the college presidents for effective operation of the colleges.  In addition, District to develop administrative procedures that effectively carry out delegation of authority to the chancellor and the college presidents.

3. Board of Trustees to follow established process for self-evaluation of Board performance as published in its Board Policy.

4. Board implementation of a process for the evaluation of its policies and procedures according to an identified timeline and advice on policies as needed.


College Team Recommendations (to District):

1. District to fully utilize systematic participative processes in District Governance to assure effective discussions, planning and implementation.  Also, to create the same environment for empowerment, innovation and institutional excellence that already exists at the College.

Lori reported that a meeting will take place today (5/7) with the chair, Randy Lawson, from Santa Monica.  The requested changes and correction of facts were submitted to him ahead of time and some of them have been incorporated.  At this point, this document will be submitted back to the commission for review and any recommended changes.  The next step is that it will be submitted to the full commission in June and CCC to be notified by July.  The District recommendation is the same for all three colleges.  There are nine (9) recommendations.  OCC received an A+ with no recommendations.  Lori will list some of the suggestions.  Helen Rothgeb offered a short workshop or training for anyone who may need this as a support.  Any changes or revisions to the evaluation document should be submitted to Helen.

	7.0 
	PIEAC Update (Vince Rodriguez)
PIEAC continued the review of the prioritization process to determine which positions could move forward based upon budget.  Areas that have no funding were shifted to one-time funds in order to utilize hourly employees in some areas.  At this point, an analysis will be completed to assess the effectiveness of this process and to determine how it can be improved upon for next year.

Christine Nguyen reported that an ending balance projection for CCC is $1.5 mil.  $1 mil comes from current vacancies and $.50 million comes from college reserves.  It has been recommended that $1 mil be released to fund one time requests with the understanding that next year the focus should be pointed towards growth.  CCC wants to ensure that any further cuts to any operation at this time will be addressed so that the college reaches its target.  Summer expenses will be recorded in the current fiscal year which may affect the ending balance.

Vince announced that no new positions will be funded out of this year’s budget.


	8.0
	IT Reorg (Lori Adrian/Anthony Maciel) – The IT reorg is continuing and job specs have been created which will be provided and shared with the Reclass Committee. The mapping of IT jobs is being completed and the hope is that everything will be completed by July 1.  Dr. Adrian announced that any reorganization must be submitted to the Reorg Committee at the District prior to any discussions take place.

Anthony reported that the same reporting structure for IT will remain in place and will not change until July 1.  After that date, the same IT people will continue to serve CCC until next year.  Three managers (which are currently vacant manager positions) will be hired for each college as lower level supervisors.  These positions have been reduced to lower level manager positions and will report to Anthony.  The higher level IT directors will be located at the campus sites, but also will have an office located at the District facility.  The representative for the College Technology Committee will be Coastline’s advocate for Coastline’s IT support.  A discussion ensued amongst the Committee regarding Coastline’s representation on various committees and its connection to District committees with regard to plans and needs for the future.


	9.0
	Obama Healthcare Reform (Lori Adrian) – Lori provided a brief overview of the Obama Healthcare Reform.  Helen Rothgeb reported that this Act has significant financial implications for the District.  Since the District’s healthcare insurance plan is considered a Cadillac plan, the District is in a high risk category.  If the District cannot offer an affordable healthcare package to any employee (who works 30 hrs/week or more, an authority under the District Tax ID will be sent to the State Medical Exchange which would then allow an employee to deduct a federal credit from their personal income tax.  This is a tremendous risk factor to the District in that the District may have to pay a $2 million penalty which is based on number of employees within the District.  If an affordable package is offered to employees, then the District would be justified in reversing that penalty.  The Benefits Department is currently working on an acceptable package to be offered to employees.

Lori discussed the monetary impact to the District with regard to its part-time employees.  The new regulation states that there is a maximum amount of hours that an employee can work within a year.  A District wide Task Force is in the process of making recommendations with regard to analyzing and phasing into this requirement.  The goal would be to employ part-time employees with a maximum of no more than 30 hours per week as project based employees.  A letter will be sent to managers around May 8 and employees will receive a letter around May 13 informing them of this decision.  The managers need to meet with each employee and discuss their hours.  Bill Kerwin discussed project based employees from a legal point of view.  The impact to part-time faculty is still being researched.  Official communication is forthcoming from the District office.


	
	Constituency Reports


	10.0
	Academic Senate Report (Pedro Gutierrez) – The last Academic Senate meeting will be held today (5/7) for this fiscal year.  The Safety and Facilities and the Marketing and Outreach Recruitment Committees have been consolidated.  Action items include requesting volunteers from the Senate for the summer and approval of hiring procedures and support of the reorganization.  The Annual Senate luncheon will be held in two weeks (May 21).  Anyone interested in attending, can provide contributions to Laila in support of this function.
Dr. Adrian announced that Pedro Gutiérrez will serve as Academic Senate President for next year.


	11.0
	ASG Report (Lois Wilkerson) – Bill Kerwin reported that ASG recently held its elections and R.J. Waters was elected ASG President.  Dr. Adrian prompted everyone to encourage faculty and staff members to attend the ASG election installation dinner to be held at the Newport Beach Center in support of students.  Five (5) new executive board members are being installed at the installation event.  In addition, three (3) site representatives will serve on recruitment committees. A special meeting is being held tomorrow (5/8).  Bill reported that ASG officers attended a Student Senate for California Community Colleges a week ago and students learned about parliamentary procedures and resolution processes.


	12.0
	Classified Senate Report (Ann French) – The nomination process for next year’s executive board has begun.  A meeting will be held next week and Ann requested that a member attend to discuss the IT reorg (Christine Nguyen may attend).  Recruitment for the committees has also begun.


	13.0
	CDMA - Closed Session – No report.



	
	ANNOUNCEMENTS:  

Dr. Adrian announced that a Joint Leadership will be scheduled for sometime in October.  An Innovation Summit is also being planned for the fall.  Coastline will host the League for Innovation Conference to be held at the Anaheim Convention Center.

Helen Rothgeb announced that a baseball game event (Angels vs. Pittsburgh Pirates) is being planned for attendance to the June 21 game.  Pavilion seating is $20-$22.00.  Everyone is invited and all those interested should contact Helen directly as soon as possible.  Bill Kerwin asked if ticket donations for veterans could be considered.


	
	Remaining items will be deferred till the next meeting.



The meeting was adjourned at 10:53 a.m.
Next Meeting Date:  June 4, 2013
Meeting Summary recorded by Laila Rusamiprasert and transcribed by Kathy Surgenor
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